Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

March 8, 2005

The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission (KLEC) held its regularly scheduled meeting at 10 A.M. in Room 129 of the Capitol Annex.

Commissioners Present:  Chairman George Troutman, Vice Chair Rebecca Tomblinson, Ann Henn, Judge Paul D. Gudgel, Dr. Doug Moseley and Bob Fulkerson.

Commissioners Absent:  Judge Charles B. Lester, Lloyd Clapp and Joe Lane Travis.

LEC Staff Present:  Judge Anthony Wilhoit, Connie Evans, Donnita Crittenden and John Schaaf.

Chairman George Troutman called the meeting to order.

Judge Wilhoit asked Donnita Crittenden to update the Commission on the progress of the KLEC computer web site upgrade.  She informed the Commission that she has been working with Kentucky.gov to create electronic filing for employers and legislative agents.  This will allow users to register, file expense reports, update their personal information and terminate their status online.  This system is scheduled to be in place by January 1, 2006.

Judge Wilhoit discussed the KLEC budget with Commission members and noted that the computer web site upgrade had been completed at substantial savings over what was budgeted.  He also reported that by sending the lobbyist list electronically substantial savings had resulted as shown by the budget statement.  

Judge Wilhoit informed the Commission that Commissioner Henn, Commissioner Lester and Commissioner Moseley’s terms end April 30, 2005.  The Speaker of the House and President of the Senate will appoint someone to fill these vacancies.  All three Commissioners are eligible for re-appointment.

Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to enter into executive session to discuss a possible complaint. Mrs. Henn moved and Mrs. Tomblinson seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to come out of executive session. Mrs. Tomblinson moved and Mrs. Henn seconded the motion.  All were in favor.

Commission members praised John Schaaf for his work on the recommended changes to the Code of Legislative Ethics.  Recommended changes to the Code must be submitted to the LRC by July 1.

Chairman Troutman asked for a motion to adjourn. Judge Gudgel moved and Mrs. Henn seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 12, 2005, at 10:00 a.m. 
